Fraudulent website related to China
CITIC Bank International Limited

The following is issued on behalf of the Hong Kong Monetary Authority:

The Hong Kong Monetary Authority (HKMA) wishes to alert members of the
public to a press release issued by China CITIC Bank International Limited on
a fraudulent website, which has been reported to the HKMA. Hyperlink to the
press release is available on the HKMA website for ease of reference by
members of the public.

Anyone who has provided his or her personal information to the website
concerned or has conducted any financial transactions through the website
should contact the bank concerned using the contact information provided in
the press release, and report to the Police or contact the Cyber Security and
Technology Crime Bureau of the Hong Kong Police Force at 2860 5012.

EMSD announces test results of LPG
quality in January 2019

a€<The Electrical and Mechanical Services Department (EMSD) today
(February 8) announced that the department collected 12 liquefied petroleum
gas (LPG) samples from auto-LPG filling stations and LPG terminals on a
random basis in January 2019 for laboratory tests. The results showed that
the LPG quality of all these samples complied with auto-LPG specifications.

The detailed test results are available on the EMSD's website
(www.emsd.gov.hk/en/rl1/1lpg sample analysis simple). Enquiries can also be
made to the EMSD's hotline on 2333 3762.

In addition, the EMSD has been vetting independent third-party test
reports submitted by LPG supply companies for each shipment to ensure that
the quality of imported LPG complies with the specified requirements.

Grading of beach water quality
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released

The Environmental Protection Department (EPD) today (February 8)
released the latest grading of water quality of four gazetted beaches which
are open all year round for swimming.

Four beaches were rated as Good (Grade 1).

Grade 1 beaches are:
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Compared with the grading released last week, there was no change in the
grading for these beaches.

Under the present grading system, beaches are classified into four
grades according to the level of E. coli in the water. Grades are calculated
on the basis of the geometric mean of the E. coli counts on the five most
recent sampling occasions.

While the ratings represent the general water quality at the beaches, an
EPD spokesman reminded members of the public that water quality could be
temporarily affected during and after periods of heavy rain. Bathers should
avoid swimming at beaches for up to three days after a storm or heavy
rainfall.

A summary of beach grades is published weekly before the weekend. Latest
beach grades based on the most current data may be obtained from the
department's websites on Beach Water Quality (www.epd.gov.hk/epd/beach) or
the beach hotline, 2511 6666.
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Postal services to United States
return to normal

Hongkong Post announced today (February 8) that, as advised by the
postal administration of the United States, postal services to the United
States have returned to normal.

Car park at Hong Kong Wetland Park
full

Attention TV/radio announcers:
Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

The car park at Hong Kong Wetland Park is full. Motorists going to the
Park can use the nearby public car parks at Tin Heng Estate, Tin Yat Estate,

Grandeur Terrace or Tin Yip Road.

Members of the public are encouraged to take public transport to the
Park.
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